

Wisconsin Elections Commission

212 East Washington Avenue | Third Floor | P.O. Box 7984 | Madison, WI 53707-7984 (608) 266-8005 | elections@wi.gov | elections.wi.gov

DATE: October 10, 2020

TO: Wisconsin Municipal Clerks

City of Milwaukee Election Commission

Wisconsin County Clerks

Milwaukee County Election Commission

FROM: Meagan Wolfe

Administrator

SUBJECT: How Municipalities Can Help Nearby Communities with Poll Worker Shortages

Many clerks reached out to the Wisconsin Elections Commission indicating that they have more than enough poll workers to staff their polling place(s). It is great that many communities are able to step up to ensure safe, fair, and accurate elections in Wisconsin. However, many communities are still struggling to fill critical poll worker shortages. It is crucial that we all step up to help our communities during these times. Here are some ways you can assist your neighboring municipalities to fill those vacancies:

- Never turn a poll worker away. If you do not have any openings and you are beginning to turn
 residents away, please consider sending them to a neighboring municipality with shortages. The
 Wisconsin Elections Commission has a database with critical shortages here:
 MyVote.wi.gov/PollWorker, but you may want to consider contacting your county or clerks from nearby
 municipalities to see if you could refer these residents to them.
- 2. **Consider referring your back-up pool**. If you are still taking names for a back-up poll list (The WEC recommends 1 back-up poll worker per every 5 poll workers), consider referring those individuals to neighboring municipalities who do not currently have enough poll workers to open their polling place. These could serve as a last resort for the nearby municipality.
- 3. If you have a surplus of hired poll workers, consider referring them to a neighboring municipality. If you have enough poll workers to staff your polling place and even a few extra to help manage lines or sanitize the polling place, please consider working with a nearby municipality to help them get enough poll workers to open their polling place. You could having some of your poll workers doing a split shift between your municipality and their municipality (offering up your poll worker for half a day), or offering up extra poll workers as a back-up in case they are unable to open on Election Day.
- 4. If you are able, consider helping nearby municipalities with poll worker recruitment efforts. Please consider offering up additional recruitment help to neighboring municipalities, such as using the

Wisconsin Elections Commissioners

Ann S. Jacobs, chair | Marge Bostelmann | Julie M. Glancey | Dean Knudson | Robert Spindell | Mark L. Thomsen

Helping Nearby Communities with Poll Worker Shortages Page 2

strategies here: https://elections.wi.gov/node/7154. These include offering up non-essential members of your municipal office and working with local organizations to help recruit poll workers.

These partnerships are crucial right now. We truly appreciate your assistance and your sense of community to make sure that all of Wisconsin's polling places open on time, accessible, safe, and run smoothly. We are confident that if we all pull together, we will all be able to make this Election Day a success.